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A total of 15 volunteers came for our fourth trail work day of the season on the Bell Hill 

Connector Trail.   

Volunteers included Kevin Spencer, Steve Santos, Cathy Santos, Rick Covill, Gary Lonergan, 

Michael Ceprano, Dylan Ceprano, Tyler Ceprano, Brian Ross, John Ryan, Austin Letarte, Richard 

Constant, Steve Currier and Michael Dowling. 

Several of these folks were first-time volunteers and we really appreciate them making the 

effort to get involved with the club. 

The goal of the work day was to install a temporary deck across the wetland area that will allow 

a small excavator with a rotary head to install the helical piles needed for the bridge. 

Since each of the temporary deck panels weigh about 250lbs, we needed a large crew to safely 

carry the panels into the wetland area which had a lot of uneven ground.  

The crew also set up a guide line across the wetland area that was used to line up the panels in 

a straight line.  Once the panels were aligned, they were nailed together and then supported by 

logs. 

Our sincere thanks go out to these fifteen volunteers for their help on Sunday.  Here are some 

pictures taken during our trail work day: 



 

 

The temporary decking panels are stacked on a trailer ready for transport  

to the helical bridge site. 

  



 
The crew has completed the installation of the temporary decking and is putting logs under 

the decking where there are low spots. 



 
One of the young volunteers who helped on the project.  There were two boys who came 

with their father and worked extremely hard carrying tools and logs needed to support the 

decking. 


